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第二十四屆家長教師會周年會員大會 

主席致詞 

今屆承蒙各委員的信任，我當上家長教師會主席一職，有幸能夠和校長、老師及家長們共同商討

及策劃會務，實在受寵若驚。在此衷心感謝歐校長丶蕭副校長一直以來對家教會的信任和支持，使本

會會務得以暢順發展；同時也要感謝各位老師及家長委員的共同努力，願意在百忙中奉獻寶貴的時間

和精神籌辦各項活動，例如土耳其燈工作坊及咖啡拉花班。更不少得的是一班熱心的家長義工積極參

與和支持，使以往各項活動都得以順利完成，為活動更添意義。 

 

       過去兩年多，新冠疫情為社會、學校及學生個人生活和學習方式帶來巨大影響，祈望在新的一屆

家教會，我們能繼續團結一致，發揮明愛的精神，與各家長委員群策群力，履行家教會宗旨，促進家

長與學校之間的緊密聯繫及溝通，構建一個真正符合人性，充滿同情、寬恕、和解和友愛精神的校園，

達至榮神益人。 

 

     最後本人寄望日後有更多家長願意抽出寶貴時間參加家教會成為委員，一同與學校策劃舉辦多元

化的活動，讓我們的子女有著均衡的發展，與你們的子女一同成長和成為他們的榜樣，陪著他們去體

會、去經歷多姿多彩六年的中學生活，分享當中的喜悅。 

 

Chairperson’s Speech 

Thanks to the trust of all committee members this year, I have been elected as the chairman of the 

Parent-Teacher Association this year. I am honored to lead the PTA with the principal, teachers and parents.  

Here, I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to Principal Au and Vice Principal Shiu for their trust and 

support to the PTA, which have enabled the smooth implementation of the association's affairs. At the same 

time, I would also like to thank all the teachers and parent committee members for their joint effort and 

willingness to dedicate their precious time despite their busy schedules. They helped organise various 

activities, such as the Turkish lamp workshop and coffee latte art class.  What's more, a group of enthusiastic 

parent volunteers actively participated and supported us, which enabled the successful completion of the 

aforementioned activities. 

 

      Over the past two years, the COVID-19  pandemic has had a huge impact on society, schools and 

students’ personal life and learning styles. I hope that in the new PTA, we can continue to unite as one, display 

the spirit of Caritas, and work together with all parent committee members  , fulfill the mission of the PTA, 

promote close contact and communication between parents and the school, and build a campus that is truly 

people-oriented, full of compassion, forgiveness, reconciliation, and friendship, so as to honor God and 

benefit people. 

 

      Finally, I hope that more parents will be willing to spend time to join the PTA committee and plan and 

hold a variety of activities together with the school, so that our children can have a balanced development. We 

can grow together with our children and become their role models.  Let’s experience and enjoy 6 years of 

colorful secondary school life with them. 


